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Dear Members of the Rules Committee, 

 

I respectfully urge you to oppose HB 3838. I recently opened my small care home, 

investing significant time, money, and personal resources to create a safe and 

supportive environment for vulnerable residents. If HB 3838 passes, the increased 

costs would make it impossible for me to afford qualified caregivers or sustain the 

level of care our residents deserve. 

 

Small care homes are not large corporations, we are small businesses providing 

critical services to our communities. This bill would devastate small providers like 

myself, forcing many homes to close. As a result, there will be fewer safe options for 

some of the most vulnerable people in our community. 

 

HB 3838 would not improve care, it would eliminate it. I urge you to stand with small 

care home operators and the residents who rely on us. Please oppose this bill. 

 

Thank you! 

 

Yuliya Stoica 

Trinity Care Home 

Portland, OR 


